#### **Recreation Center Committee**

# RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES Thursday, September 2, 2010 Recreation Center – 9:00 a.m.

- I. Call to Order Chairperson Pfohl called to order the regular meeting of the Recreation Advisory Committee at 9:00 am at the Buckeye Recreation Center. Present were Advisory Committee Members Gil Adams, Jim Brooks, Nancy Owen, and John Troxler. Eric Jelinski Parks and Recreation Director, Brie Young and Mayor Rick Owen were also in attendance.
- II. Approval of Minutes Mr. Troxler asked that he be added to minutes and noted that the old timer's picnic with storytelling was on July 16, 2011. Mr. Brooks moved to approve the minutes as amended. Mr. Adams seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

## III. Recreation Report -

a. August Recreation Report – Mr. Jelinski reported that there were a total of 2,322 daily visits to the Recreation Center for the month of August 2010; 82 family/individual annual passes were sold/renewed; 11 resident individual passes, 69 resident family passes, 0 nonresident individual passes, 0 tennis ball and 2 personal training pass.

The Center hosted a variety of fitness classes and recreation programs. The summer camp program was a great success with an average of around 25 campers per week. Mayor Owen suggested that the TVAC volunteers be recognized by the Town Council, the Committee agreed. The Center hosted a presentation on the lost town of Shull's Mills with 36 people in attendance. Mr. Jelinski also indicated that the fall/winter program guide would be available at the upcoming Town Council meeting.

## b. Outdoor Recreation Update -

- 1. Emerald Outback Trails Mr. Jelinski reported that the kiosk and signs were up for the Emerald Outback Trail and a group hike was scheduled for Monday, September 6' 2010.
- 2. Falls Trail Extension Project Mr. Jelinski reported that the extension project for the trail should be completed by the end of the week.

### IV. Other Business -

a. Brie Young – Overview of Fall and Winter Programs – Ms. Young gave a brief overview of the program scheduled from October 2010 through April

#### **Recreation Center Committee**

- 2011. The Committee scheduled a meeting to review the proposed guide for September 7, 2010 at 3:30 pm at the Recreation Center.
- b. Fall and Winter Program Guide Design Mr. Jelinski noted that a glossy cover with newspaper type paper would be less expensive to produce and the verbiage would be easier to read. A meeting would be set to review the guide, which is scheduled to be finished by September 17, 2010 and delivered to the printer on September 20, 2010. The finished product should be available by the first of October. Mr. Pfohl indicated that he would like to work with BJ & Sean on the hiking schedule.
- V. Speak Out Session Mrs. Piquet noted that an award for volunteer work be considered. Mrs. Young indicated that the TVAC group had been a great help with the summer camps. Mayor Owen indicated that the volunteers should be recognized for all their hard work. The Committee agreed. Chairperson Pfohl noted that the organizers of the Oz event had requested to use the tables. Mr. Pfohl indicated that the tables were for indoor use and outdoor use could damage to the table legs, thus causing damage to the gym floor. Mr. Jelinski indicated that he would deliver picnic tables to Emerald Mountain for the event. The Committee agreed.
- VI. Adjourn The meeting was adjourned at 10:10 am. The October 7, 2010 meeting will be held in the Town Hall Council Chambers.

Respectfully submitted,

Reba Greene